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Whereas: 	Student Senate is elected by the Student Body to represent and voice the opinions of students; and 

Whereas: 		Student Senate is a means by which student concerns are addressed; and

Whereas: 		The Bill Daniel Student Center was built in the 1940s to provide Baylor University with “a campus living room,” allowing the Baylor family, at the time an enrollment of 2,200, a place to relax, socialize, eat, study, and have meetings; and

Whereas: 		Since the time it was built, the SUB has become the hub of student life and programming on campus, including a centralized location for student services, opportunities, events, and resources; additionally the SUB has become an invaluable resource for students, faculty, staff, administration, alumni, and the community; and

Whereas: 		Since the time it was built, the SUB has only been expanded once, in the 1970s, to add on additional space for a bookstore and mailroom, which were converted to offices and lounge areas in the 1980s; and

Whereas: 		Since the 1940s, Baylor has increased from an enrollment of 2,200 to an enrollment of approximately 14,000, yet the SUB has not continued to grow to meet the needs of an expanding campus; and

Whereas: 		The SUB does not have the necessary usable student organization, meeting, or programming areas, or technological resources to adequately serve the Baylor campus, and presently would be unable to serve a top-tier university; and

Whereas:		The SUB continues to be utilized and enjoyed by more and more students on campus; an electronic monitoring system installed in 2005 recorded nearly 238,000 people entering the Bill Daniel Student Center in two of the main entrances from October 2005 to May of 2006, and nearly 500,000 entrances so far this year through four of the eight main building entrances; and

Whereas:		Students have voiced their desire to see the SUB renovated and expanded through the recent campus improvement’s survey, with more than 30% of the respondents ranking a renovation of the SUB as one of their top three most desired campus improvements; and,

Whereas:		Student Government in March 2005 and March 2006 expressed similar concerns; and

Whereas: 	Baylor University commissioned the completion of the architectural plans through a design competition in 2003, yet no further progress has been taken on the implementation of this plan thus far; and

Whereas:	Fundraising for this renovation project will be easier to accomplish than other campus improvement projects due to the SUB’s central location on campus, its widespread usage among students and faculty, and its renown as a focal point of campus life; and

Whereas:	The expansion and renovation of the SUB would aid in university recruitment efforts by demonstrating that Baylor University is committed to providing exceptional facilities for on-campus programming, as well as to the development of an active, accessible,  and vibrant campus community.

Therefore:	Be it resolved by the Baylor University Student Senate assembled, on behalf of the Baylor Student Body, that full support be given to the Strategic Proposal Committee in their efforts to ensure that fundraising and construction should begin for the renovation of the Bill Daniel Student Center.

Furthermore:	We request that full consideration be given to prioritizing SUB renovations as a top concern on the list of intended campus improvements in the revised master plan.

Furthermore:	A copy of this resolution will be presented to the offices of the President, Chancellor, and Provost, the Chairman of the Board of Regents, and the members of the Strategic Proposal Committee.

